
Norquist, Elizabeth A - DNR 

From: Thon, Stephen F - DNR 
Monday, July 23, 2007 6:47 AM Sent: 

To: 
Cc: 

Boettcher, Jim E- DNR; Norquist, Elizabeth A- DNR 
Evans, Bill J- DNR 

Subject: RE: WCR-- Morning of July 30th 

I also believe that it was atrazine. If my memory serves me the funding was a federal source. I believe that at that 
time there was a "pot of gold" through USDA that both Boyd and Augusta tapped into. It was pretty short window of 
opportunity. I recall having to rush the funding application through. And I recall working with Jim Suering of FmHA in 
St. Point. So ... perhaps no state money was used. 

From: Boettcher, Jim E - DNR 
Thursday, July 19, 2007 1:20 PM Sent: 

To: 
Cc: 

Norquist, Elizabeth A - DNR; Than, Stephen F - DNR 
Evans, Bill J - DNR 

Subject: RE: WCR--Morning of July 3oth 

I don't have a file. 

This is so old that Steve worked on it with Jim Anklam. 

That's B.B. as in Before Bill. 

I'm pretty sure it was an atrazine case and believe ERF money was used. 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Jim or Steve, 

Norquist, Elizabeth A - DNR 
Thursday, July 19, 2007 10:18 AM 
Boettcher, Jim E - DNR; Than, Stephen F - DNR 
Evans, Bill J - DNR 
FW: WCR--Morning of July 3oth 

Do either of you have a file called "Boyd Municipal Well #3" with information regarding what state funding was 
used. BRRTS has a notification, well abandonment, and closure. Any information would be appreciated. 
Thanks, 
Beth 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Evans, Bill J - DNR 
Wednesday, July 18, 2007 3:36 PM 
Brumberg, Loren A - DNR; Norquist, Elizabeth A - DNR; Collins, Patrick J - DNR 
Kalnicky, Richard A - DNR 
RE: WCR--Morning of July 30th 

See message below. 
Pat - I just left a message with Bob Baczynski asking if he could bring the old Troutbrook Road state lead file 
here for Dick to access. Would you make sure he can get that and bring it to Eau Claire sometime next week? 
Beth -can you try to track down the Boyd Muni well #3 file? I seem to recall looking for this some 
time ago and had trouble trying find the file and there wasn't anything in BRRTS because it was 
handled by water supply (Thon and/or Boettcher). 
Can you track down the Eau Claire battery/Phoenix park file in the closed file (or it may be in an oversize box 
in garage)? 

Dick - If there is additional time maybe that would be a good time to review our hours and any strategerizing 
on where we can better meet our grant commitments. 
I have the small conference room reserved for you, and Eileen said you could use her computer for email. 
Let's plan on going to lunch, I'm sure there will be a few others that will go. 
Bill 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Kalnicky, Richard A - DNR 
Wednesday, July 18, 2007 1:37 PM 
Evans, Bill J - DNR 
Kramer, Eileen - DNR; Brumberg, Loren A - DNR; Kalnicky, Richard A - DNR; Straus Jr, Robert E - DNR 
WCR--Morning of July 30th 

Bill, here are. my updated planned activities during my hours in your office on the above date. 

1. For the BRRTS Financial Module, get state lead action code dates related to the following sites ( I'd like 
to have access to site files): -Murray Machinery--several contracts--may want to confirm what happened 
with Loren 

-Onalaska--Dodge Chute done in 1994 (I was the contract coordinator) 
-Boyd Municipal Well #3--in 1993 or 1994 timeframe 
-Eau Claire City Battery (Eau Claire Lead)--mid-1990's associated with WDNR's $200,000 payment--

may also want to 
confirm with Loren 
-Troutbrook Parkview Estates--near Junker Landfill--costs incurred in early to mid-1990's 

2. Discuss the Onalaska Landfill O&M project with Eileen. We're close to the end of the current contract-­
it is scheduled to end November 30, 2007--and we will need to start a new one December 1, 2007 or 
shortly thereafter. Also, Gordon, Giesfeldt and I will be at the Superfund Meeting next week, and one of 
the topics we'd like to discuss is what EPA might pay for once states have taken over O&M at fund­
financed Superfund sites--1 can relay what we heard to Eileen. 

3. I would like to have access to a computer to get caught up on email as I will have been away from the 
office from the afternoon of July 24th through July 27th except for 2 or 3 hours on the morning of the 27th. 

4. Anything else Bill that would be helpful to you or your staff--just let me know. 

5. Going out to lunch with WCR RR would be great before I head back to Madison. 

Thanks. 
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DATE: January 6, · 1993 

TO: Bob Straus - SW/3 

FROM: 

FILE REF: 4440 

SUBJECT: 

Doug Joseph - WD � 
(REVISED) EF Funding Request for the Village of Boyd Case 

SITE HISTORY 

On April 29, 1991, Area Waste Water/Water Supply Engineer Steve Thon collected 
water supply samples at the Village of Boyd's municipal well #3. The Village 
of Boyd, in Chippewa County, had two municipal wells at that time. The 
results of analytical results from the 4/29/91 sampling indicated an NR 140 
enforcement standard exceedance for atrazine at a concentration of 3. 9 ug/L 
and the presence of deethylatrazine at a concentration of 1.0 ug/L. The NR 
140 enforcement standard at that time was 3. 5 ug/L for atrazine specifically. 
Boyd municipal well #3 was taken off-line at that time and current Village 
plans would permanently dismantle this well. Funding has been approved 
through the Farmers Horne Administration to replace this municipal well in 
1993. 

During the course of 1992, samples were collected and analyzed at the two (2) 
municipal wells and private wells within 1200 feet of municipal well #3. 
Sample results continue to indicate the presence of atrazine + metabolites in 
several private wells, three (3) LUST monitoring wells to the west of 
municipal well #3 and in municipal well #3 at concentrations ranging from 3. 5 
to 16. 2 ug/L. 

An RP search and investigation has been ongoing since October of 1991. There 
are five suspected potential sources of the atrazine contamination in the 
area. They are as follows: 

1. L&M Agri: This is a pesticide and fertilizer mlxlng and loading 
facility approximately 900 feet north of municipal well #3. L&M Agri. 
was sent an RP letter on January 10, 1992. They hired a consultant, 
Cedar Corp. of Menomonie, and have conducted a soil investigation in 
which only low levels of soil contamination were detected. They have 
been unwilling or financially unable to install the monitoring wells, 
which I requested in a letter dated October 8, 1992. 

2. River Country Coop: This is a feed and agricultural chemical supply 
cooperative, located approximately 1600 feet west of municipal well #3, 
which had historically mixed and loaded on-site through the early 
1980's. L&M Agri. had also mixed and loaded at this site until 1989. 
No RP action has been taken at this facility. 
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3. River Country Coop LUST site: This is a former petroleum service 
station which is located approximately 300 feet west of municipal well 
#3. Interviews with area residents indicate that mixing and loading was 
conducted on this property intermittently through 1989. No pesticide 
related RP action has been taken at this facility. 

4. Wisconsin Central Limited Railroad (formerly Soo Line): This railroad 
operates an active right-of-way, with tracks running east/west through 
Boyd and approximately 75 feet south of municipal well /f3. They 
annually apply a pesticide tank mix of 6 lbs. of atrazine, 2 lbs. of 
2, 4-D and 6 lbs. of Karmexjacre to an area of eight feet in both 
directions of the center of the track. No RP action has been taken >vith 
this company. 

5. Due to Boyd's geographical location in the center of a large 
agricultural watershed, there is some potential that the atrazine 
contamination of area wells may be field application related. It is, 
however, unlikely. 

SITE RANKING & PRIORITY 

The site ERRP pre-score is 28. 6, which is not extremely high. However, due to 
the limitations of any environmental ranking system, the Western District 
feels that this case is a high priority because it has impacted a municipal 
well. Municipal well ff3 will be used if the Village's alternate well should 
fail. It is also likely that an RP will be identified through the proposed EF 
investigation. The potential of cost recovery is unknown at this time. 

PROJECT OBJECTIVES 

The objective of this project would be to identify an RP and also in doing so, 
determine that the location of the proposed new municipal well is not 
vulnerable to existing pesticide contamination. The area is representative of 
a very complex geologic and hydrogeologic setting. The scope of work would be 
limited to the installation of five (5) groundwater monitoring wells, two (2) 
piezometers, one (1) round of triazine sampling and two (2) rounds of GC 
analytical work for pesticides. Soil borings, soil samples (for soil 
classification) and monitoring wells will be installed in accordance with NR 
141 requirements. 

· 

Due to the fact that the placement of the new municipal well is pending, it 
would be preferable if we could begin the installation of monitoring wells as 
soon as possible. We have determined the locations of the proposed monitoring 
wells in case this request for EF funds is approved. A reasonable start date 
would be within 45 days of project acceptance. I will assume the Project 
Manager role for this project and, unless a specific ERR time code is assigned. 
to this site, code hours to SW200 and WS400, where applicable. 
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PUBLIC INFORMATION & PARTICIPATION 

No Public Information work has been done at this time, but· current guidelines 
for this will be adhered to by District staff. It is proposed that, upon 
approval of funding for this project, we will issue a news release and prepare 
a fact sheet to inform the general public of the nature of the problem, and 
scope and goals of the current investigation. The fact sheet will be sent to 
township and village elected officials, the Chippewa County Health 
Department, and appropriate state representatives and senators. Additional 
copies would be available and displayed at township and village governmental 
buildings. 

Following the review of results attained during the investigation, an 
investigative summary will be prepared and submitted in the same manner as 
presented above. The Department will remain responsive to other informational 
needs requested by local media and governmental officials. 

COST ESTIMATE 

I have received confirmation from Gary LeMasters of DATCP, that DATCP will 
analyze and fund one round (ll samples) of GC analysis for pesticides at their 
lab. I have included a copy of Gary's confirmation letter. 

The anticipated budget for this project is as follows: 

l. (5) groundwater monitoring wells 50 ft. deep @ $40/ft. 

2. (2) piezometers 75 ft. deep@ $40/ft. 

3. (1) round of triazine screens at 12 locations @ $17/sample 

4. (2) rounds of GC analysis at 7 locations @ $117/sample 

5. Survey of well casing elevations (approximate) 

6. Well abandonment of (7) wells@ $200/well 

7. Misc. (unforeseen) project costs 

TOTAL ESTIMATED COSTS 

c: Dave Lundberg/Bill Evans - WD 
Steve Thon - EGA 

�John Paddock - WD 

� 

$10,000 

$ 6,000 

$ 204 

$ 1,638 

$ 3, 000 

$ 1, 400 

$ 1,000 
- - - - - - - --

�23,242 



CORRESPONDENCE /MEMORANDUM STATE OF WISCONSIN 
Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection 

DATE: December 17, 1992 

TO: Doug Joseph, DNR Western District 

FROM: Gary LeMasters 
J ,, 

l)�l 
SUBJECT: Sampling monitoring wells at Boyd 

As per our discussion, we will analyze a maximum of 11 water 
samples from the monitoring wells being installed at Boyd as part 
of the investigation into atrazine contamination of the municipal 
well. Kevin Brey can request the glass bottles from the DATCP 
lab. Please let me know when you will sample. I may want to 
come up to help, in which case I could bring up the bottles 
myself. 

cc: Kevin Brey 











State of Wisconsin 
f;& \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES/ 

estern District Headquarters 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 
P. O. Box 4001 
Eau Claire, WI 54702 -4001 

June 13, 1991 

Ms. Diane Meyer, Clerk 
Village of Boyd 
Box 8 
Boyd, WI 54726 

Dear Ms. Meyer: 

File Ref: 3310 

Re: Atrazine Contamination - Boyd Waterworks 

The results of a recent sample taken by Steve Thon of our 
Department from municipal well No. 3 indicates that Wisconsin's 
Health Advisory level has been exceeded for Atrazine. This 
standard is 3.0 parts per billion (ppb) , and the sample collected 
by Steve Thon on April 2 9, 1991, had a concentration of 3.9 ppb 
Atrazine. 

Atrazine is a corn herbicide commonly used throughout Wisconsin. 
It is suspected to be a human carcinogen. The Wisconsin 
Department of Health and Social Services and this agency have 
identified a concentration of 3,0 ppb as a level above which some 
sort of action be taken to resolve the problem. 

While the short-term risk for the concentration found in your well 
is low, the presence of any such compound in the drinking water is 
cause for concern. In response to the contamination, the 
Department requests the following actions: 

1. The well must be removed from service. It is my 
understanding that the Village of Boyd has already taken 
this step. The only exception would be a fire emergency or 
should you lose service of your other well for some reason. 
The Department must be notified within 2 4  hours when these 
emergencies occur. 

2.  The village should pursue a long-term solution, such as 
drilling a new municipal well. The Department recommends 
that sampling of well No. 3 be done on a quarterly basis to 
monitor any changes in the concentration of atrazine. 

Carroll D. Bessdny 
Secretary 







DNR 
News 
Release 

Wisconsin Dept. of Natural Resources 
West Central District 
1300 W. Clairemont Ave. 
Call Box 4001 
Eau Claire, WI 54702·4001 

STEVE THON WILL BE AVAILABLE AT (715) 839-3700 UNTIL 1 PM 5/24/91 
TO ANSWER QUESTIONS AND FOR INTERVIEWS. 

May 23, 1991 
BOYD -- A water sample analysis, completed May 22 at the 

state Lab of Hygiene, has confirmed that the atrazine level in a 
Village of Boyd well exceeds the health advisory level 
established by the State Division of Health. 

The Village of Boyd Well No. 3 was shut down in late April 
after random testing of public water supplies detected the 
presence of atrazine, a commonly used herbicide and remains shut 
down. The Village of Boyd's Well No. 4, which has been tested 
and is free of contamination, has been supplying water for the 
community and no shortage of water is anticipated. 

The health advisory levels are established to provide 
protection from threats due to long-term consumption of 
contaminated water. The atrazine level found was 3.9 parts per 
billion which exceeds health advisory level of 3.0 parts per 
billion. 

Department of Natural Resources Environmental Engineer Steve 
Thon said follow-up sampling of Well No. 3 will be done to 
determine if contaminants remain above health advisory levels. 

The Department of Natural Resources will attempt to seek out 
potentially responsible parties who would be responsible for 
thorough investigations of groundwater contamination. The 
Department of Agriculture Trade and Consumer Protection is 
responsible for regulating pesticide use and may assist in 
investigations. 

CONTACT: 
steve Thon, Environmental Engineer 
Department of Natural Resources 
Eau Claire, WI. 
(715) 839-3776 

�Larry Schaefer, Water 
--- /Department of Natural 

Eau Claire, WI. 
(715) 839-3745 

Supply supervisor 
Resources 

David Weitz 
Information Officer 
(715) 839-3715 

boydwell.rel 




